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3084                                     22 March, 2013 

1.  BENEFACTIONS 
     The University acknowledges with thanks, the following benefactions from: 

(a) Pharm. Abimbola Owolabi, Executive Director, Vital Medix Nigeria Limited, 
Kilometre 5, Old Oyo Road. 
Donation of: 
i) Starch 
ii) Lactose 
iii) Gelatin 
iv) Ibuprofen 
Pharmaceutical Items (i – iv) were donated to the Department of Pharmaceuticals and 
Industrial Pharmacy, Faculty of Pharmacy. 

 
(b) Mr. Audu Abudu, Senior Security Officer, Security Unit, University of Ibadan, 

Ibadan. 
Donation of a king sized black cobra. 

 
(c) Pastor E. A. Adeboye, The Redeemed Christian Church of God, Lagos 

Donation of the sum of Twenty Million Naira (N20,000,000.00) only. 
 
Donations (b – c) were made to the Zoological Garden, University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 
 

(d) Xybet Solar Technology Limited. 
Donation and installation of inverters in all offices and the newly constructed reading 
room of the Students’ Union Building. 
 

(e) Engr. Wole Agbaje, Engineering Consultant/Chief Executive Officer, Idea Konsult 
Limited, Ibadan. 
Donation of a DNL 3500VA generator valued at Thirty Five Thousand Naira (N35,000.00) 
only to the Department of Wildlife and Ecotourism Management, Faculty of Agriculture 
and Forestry. 
 

2.    HONOURS AND DISTINCTIONS 
(a)  Prof. I. D. Ayegboyin of the Department of Religious Studies, Faculty of Arts has been 

appointed as a Senior Fellow in the Andrew Wall Centre for the Study of African and 
Asian Christianity.  The appointment was made by the Senate of the Liverpool Hope 
University, United Kingdom. 

 
(b)  Prof. S. B. Agbola has been elected as the Chair of the Association of African Planning 

Schools (AAPS) 2013-2014. 
 
(c) Prof. Ifeanyi P. Onyeonoru has been elected the President of the Nigerian 

Anthropological and Sociological Association (NASA). 
 
(d) Prof. Uche Isiugo-Abanihe has been elected the Editor-in-Chief of the Nigerian 

Anthropological and Sociological Association (NASA). 
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(e) Dr. Adebimpe Adenuga has been elected the third Vice President of the Nigerian 
Anthropological and Sociological Association (NASA). 

 
(f) The following M.Sc students have been awarded the 2012/2013 Aret Adams 

Postgraduate Scholarship in Geology worth One Hundred and Fifty Thousand Naira 
(N150,000.00) only for each candidate: 
i)    Akanji Adesoji Olumuyiwa (SI.116715) 
ii)   Rasheed Babatunde Adesina (SI.152724) 
iii)  Sanuade Olusegun Adetola (SI.122549) 

3.  ANNOUNCEMENT FROM THE TEACHING AND RESEARCH FARM 
      This is to inform members of the University community that the Teaching and Research 

Farm is offering for sale fresh palm oil: two litre and five litre kegs, giant turkey: whole and 
turkey parts in kilograms and lean pork.   

 
  All these at affordable prices on first come, first served basis. 
 
  Please make your bookings through these telephone numbers: 08034891846, 

08026644155, 08038014082, 08053024201.   
  
4.   WORLD HOME ECONOMICS 2013 

This is to inform the University community that the Home Economics Unit of the Department 
of Agricultural Extension and Rural Development, Faculty of Agriculture and Forestry will 
mark the World Home Economics day on 21 March, 2013 by 9:00 a.m. at the First Bank 
Building, Faculty of Agriculture and Forestry University of Ibadan. 
 
The theme for this year’s celebration is “Empowering Individuals, Families and 
Communities through Home Economics: Confronting Poverty and Social Exclusion” 
with the following sub-themes: 
1) Nutrition Education for People living with HIV/AIDS (PLWHA) 
2) Empowering Individuals with Entrepreneurial Skills 

• Widows 
• University students 

All are cordially invited. 
 
5.  CALL FOR APPLICATIONS FOR THE 2014 – 2015 FULBRIGHT JUNIOR STAFF 

DEVELOPMENT (JSD) PROGRAM 
This is to inform the University community that the Public Affairs Section of the US 
Consulate General in Lagos is pleased to announce the annual call for applications for the 
Fulbright Junior Staff Development (JSD) Program for the 2014/2015 Academic Year. 
 
Please note that the STRICT deadline for submitting online application and all 
supplementary documents is Friday, 31 May, 2013 by 12 noon. 
 
For further information, kindly visit https://apply.embark.com/student/fulbright/international 

 
6.  CHILDREN STORY HOUR 

“The Story Hour” organized by the Abadina Media Residence Centre as published in the 
Bulletin No. 2963 of 14 September, 2012 still holds for children ages 6 – 12 years every 
Saturday from 10.30 a.m. to 12 noon at the Centre.  Members of the University community 
are hereby encouraged to avail their children of this opportunity. 

 
7.   APPOINTMENTS AND PROMOTIONS COMMITTEE FOR ACADEMIC STAFF: NOTICE   
      OF MEETING 
 This is to inform the University community that there will be a meeting of the Appointments 

and Promotions committee for Academic Staff on Wednesday, 27 March, 2013 at 10.00 
a.m. in the Senate Chamber to consider outstanding promotion cases, confirmation of 
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appointments for Study Leave/Sabbatical Leave/Leave of Absence for the 2012/2013 
Academic Session. 

 
8.  FINAL NOTICE ON THE COLLECTION OF 2013 UNIVERSITY ADVANCEMENT CENTRE 

CALENDAR 
 It has been observed that some Faculties, Departments, Centres, Directorates and Units are 

yet to collect the 2013 Calendar produced by the University Advancement Centre. 
 
 Please be informed that the Vice Chancellor had instructed that every staff should be given 

a copy of the Calendar.  To this end, all Heads of Departments, Directors and Heads of 
Units were instructed to send the list of their staff to the University Advancement Centre to 
collect their copies of the Calendar (please see University Bulletin No. 3046 of 23 January, 
2013).   

 
 Kindly note that the request for these calendars will no longer be entertained after Thursday, 

28 March, 2013. 
 
9.   DISTINGUISHED LECTURE BY THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC AND INTERNATIONAL 

LAW, FACULTY OF LAW 
The above Lecture to be delivered by Professor Ademola Abass, comes up on Tuesday, 19 
March, 2013 at 12:00 noon in the Faculty of Law Large Lecture Theatre.  The title is 
“Protecting Humanity in the Face of Perplexity: The African Union and the 
Responsibility to Protect”.  The Vice Chancellor, Prof. I. F. Adewole will preside at the 
occasion.  All are cordially invited. 

 
10.  2012/2013 INAUGURAL LECTURES 

 (a) The Fourth in the series of Inaugural Lectures for the 2012/2013 Academic Session to be   
delivered by Professor A. E. Falaye of the Department of Aquaculture and Fisheries 
Management, on behalf of the Faculty of Agriculture and Forestry has been scheduled to 
hold on Thursday, 21 March, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. in the Trenchard Hall.  The title of the 
Lecture is “FISH: A JEWEL IN LAND AND SEA ENVIRONMENT”.  The Vice 
Chancellor, Prof. I. F. Adewole, FAS, will preside at the occasion.  All are cordially 
invited. 

 
 (b) The Fifth in the series of Inaugural Lectures for the 2012/2013 Academic Session to be  

 delivered by Professor A. O. Aweto of the Department of Geography, on behalf of the 
Faculty of the Social Sciences has been scheduled to hold on Thursday, 04 April, 2013 
at 5:00 p.m. in the Trenchard Hall.  The title of the Lecture is “THE DYNAMICS AND 
INTERDEPENDENCE OF ECOLOGICAL AND PEDOLOGICAL SYSTEM”.  The Vice 
Chancellor, Prof. I. F. Adewole, FAS, will preside at the occasion.  All are cordially 
invited. 

 
11.  COURTESY CALLS  

(a)  The Managing Director, Glaxosmithkline Consumer Nigeria Plc paid a courtesy call on 
the Vice Chancellor, Prof. I. F. Adewole, FAS in his office on Friday, 22 February, 2013.  
The visit was part of the activities lined up for the Monthly Lecture Series organized by 
the University of Ibadan Senior Staff Club.  He was accompanied on the visit by the 
Territory Manager, Mr. Hakeem Oseni and the Account Manager Ibadan, Mr. Ugo 
Okwuchukwu.  Other members of the team were the President, Senior Staff Club, Dr. 
R. A. Okunola; Vice President, Mr. L. Oladoyinbo; Secretary, Dr. O. Adegbesan and the 
Assistant Secretary, Dr. T. O. Ajibade, a member, Prof. C. P. Babalola.  Present at the 
occasion were the Deputy Vice Chancellor (Administration), Prof. Arinola O. Sanya; 
Deputy Vice Chancellor (Academic), Prof. A. I. Olayinka, FAS; Librarian, Dr. B. A. 
Oladele; Director, Special Duties, Prof. A. A. Aderinto; Prof. Chinedum P. Babalola of 
the Faculty of Pharmacy; Director, Public Communication, Mr. O. M. Oladejo; Alumni 
Relations Officer, Mr. F. Jegede, who represented the Director, University 
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Advancement Centre and the Principal Assistant Registrar (Vice Chancellor’s Office), 
Dr. F. I. Etadon. 

 
(b)  The German Ambassador to Nigeria, Her Excellency, Frau (Dr.) Dorothy Janetzki 

Wenzel accompanied by her husband, Prof. Duter Wenzel paid a courtesy call on the 
Vice Chancellor, Prof. I. F. Adewole, FAS in his office on Monday, 25 February, 2013.  
The visit was part of the activities lined up for the Alumni Deutschland 2013 Annual 
Congress.  Other members of the team were the Attachee for Culture and Media 
Embassy of Federal Republic of Germany Abuja, Nigeria, Dr. Burkard Weth; Fellows of 
the Alumni Deutschland, Prof. G. O. Obigbesan accompanied by his wife Chief Mrs. C. 
O. Obigbesan, Dr. A. S. Ajala and Prof. Oluwatoyin Odeku.  Present at the occasion 
were the Deputy Vice Chancellor (Administration), Prof. Arinola O. Sanya; Deputy Vice 
Chancellor (Academic), Prof. A. I. Olayinka, FAS; Librarian, Dr. B. A. Oladele; Director, 
Public Communication, Mr. O. M. Oladejo; Principal Assistant Registrar, University of 
Ibadan School of Business (UISB), Mr. S. L. Igonor and the Principal Assistant 
Registrar (Vice Chancellor’s Office), Dr. F. I. Etadon. 

 
(c)  A team from the newly affiliated Colleges of Education paid a courtesy call on the Vice 

Chancellor, Prof. I. F. Adewole, FAS in his office on Wednesday, 27 February, 2013.  
The purpose of the visit was to solicit for a deeper relationship with the University of 
Ibadan, Ibadan.  The team was led by the Provost, Federal College of Education 
(Special), FCES, Oyo, Dr. E. O. Adeniyi.  Other members included the Provost, Federal 
College of Education, Abeokuta, Dr. A. A. Ajayi; Director, Degree Programmes (FCES), 
Dr. J. A. Durojaiye; Deputy Registrar, Degree Programmes (FCES), Oyo, Mr. J. A. 
Araoye; Director, Degree Programme, Federal College of Education, Okene, Mr. G. 
Oyibo.  Present at the occasion were the Registrar, Mr. O. I. Olukoya; Librarian, Dr. B. 
A. Oladele; Dean, Faculty of Education, Prof. C. O. O. Kolawole; Dean of Student 
Affairs, Prof. A. R. A. Alada; Director, Special Duties, Prof. A. A. Aderinto; Director, 
Institute of Education, Prof. M. A. Araromi; Director, Academic Planning, Mr. A. O. 
Ojelabi; Director, Public Communication, Mr. O. M. Oladejo; Admissions Officer 
(Undergraduate), Mr. B. T. Adetona and the Principal Assistant Registrar (Vice 
Chancellor’s Office), Dr. F. I. Etadon. 

 
(d)  A team from the University of Tokyo, Japan paid a courtesy call on the Vice Chancellor, 

Prof. I. F. Adewole, FAS, in his office on Friday, 1 March, 2013.  The purpose of the 
visit was to discuss the need for Academic Exchange Programme between the 
University of Tokyo and the University of Ibadan, Ibadan.  The team was led by 
Professor of Sustainability Science, Prof. Masafumi Nagao.  Other members included 
the Director, Liaison Office, University of Tokyo, Prof. Mari Matsuoka; Assistant, 
Professor of Sustainability Science, Dr. Tomohiro Akiyama; Graduate students were: 
Mr. Ryo Yamada, Mr Gideon Baffor, Mr. Kudo Shoyo, Mr. Marain Pawel Jar Zebski and 
Miss Chihiro Kiyonaga.  Present at the occasion were the Bursar, Mr. I. O. Aponmade; 
Coordinator, Tourism and Development Programme, Prof. A. A. Aremu; Member, 
Tourism and Development Programme, Prof. Janice E. Olawoye; Higher Programme 
Officer, Tourism and Development Programme, Dr. W. Olayide; Director, Public 
Communication, Mr. O. M. Oladejo and the Principal Assistant Registrar (Vice 
Chancellor’s Office), Dr. F. I. Etadon. 

 
(e)  A team from the Omatek Computer Ventures Limited paid a courtesy call on the Vice 

Chancellor, Prof. I. F. Adewole, FAS, in his office on Tuesday, 5 March, 2013.  The 
team was led by the Group Managing Director/Chief Executive Officer, Engr. (Mrs.) 
Florence Seriki, MFR.  Other members of the team were the Group Chief Sales Officer, 
Mr. John Esoimeme and the Deputy General Manager (Sales), Mr. Ayodele Adeoye.  
Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice Chancellor (Administration), Prof. Arinola 
O. Sanya; Deputy Vice Chancellor (Academic), Prof. A. I. Olayinka, FAS; Registrar, Mr. 
O. I. Olukoya; Librarian, Dr. B. A. Oladele; Acting Head, Department of Computer 
Science, Dr. B. O. Akinwunmi; Director, Academic Planning, Mr. A. O. Ojelabi; Director, 
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Information Technology and Media Services, Dr. A. S. O. Ogunjuyigbe; Assistant 
Director, Information Technology and Media Services, Mr. T. S. Ajisafe.  Others were 
the Director, Special Duties, Prof. A. A. Aderinto; Director, University Advancement 
Centre, Mr. A. A. Adeosun; Director, Public Communication, Mr. O. M. Oladejo and the 
Principal Assistant Registrar (Vice Chancellor’s Office), Dr. F. I. Etadon.  

 
(f)  The newly elected Executive Council of the Alexander Brown Hall paid a courtesy call on 

the Deputy Vice Chancellor (Administration), Prof. Arinola O. Sanya, in her office on 
Thursday, 7 March, 2013.  The team was led by the Hall Chairman, Mr. Oluwaseun 
Amodu.  Other members of the team were the Defence Minister, Mr. Albert Ikechukwu; 
Information/Internal Affairs Minister, Mr. Tolulope Femi-Oyewole and the General 
Secretary, Mr. Oladipupo Samson Oluwaseyi. 

 
12.    DRIVE WITH CARE 

 All motorists are advised to drive with care. Always fasten your seat belts. Do not over 
speed. Observe all road signs and traffic rules as instructed and directed. Do not make or 
receive phone calls while driving. Motorcycle and bicycle riders should put on their crash 
helmets. Obey traffic signs and do not face on coming vehicles on dualized roads such as 
Oduduwa Road and Chapel Road except there is a formal diversion. 

 
13.  GENDER MAINSTREAMING OFFICE: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL SERVICES  

Towards ensuring a more efficient and prompt implementation of Gender and Sexual  
Harassment Policy documents, the following telephone lines can be contacted in the  
event of an emergency: 
 

HELP DESK 
(i) 08034891880  (ii)  07055827204  (iii) 08087386484 

 
COMPLAINTS LINES 
The following telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of 
complaints on Gender and Sexual Harassment Issues: 

08034891880, 07055827204 or 08087386484 
 
E-mail: gmpunibadan@gmail.com  
 

14.   ANTI-CORRUPTION AND TRANSPARENCY MONITORING COMMITTEE 
  The following telephone lines can be accessed to lodge complaints on corruption: 
 (i)      08023305155  (ii)  08022912227  (iii) 08033564064 
(iv)     08037013069  (v) 08056180104  (vi) 08036660485 
(vii)    08035049975  (viii) 08023424337  (ix) 08035787042 
(x)       08037811578  (xi) 08055221209 
 

15.  WORKS AND MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL  
  SERVICES 
  Towards ensuring a more efficient and prompt provision of services and maintenance      
  works, the following telephone lines can be contacted in the event of an emergency: 

(i)       HELP DESK (Open during office hours only) 
02-8721021 
 

(ii) ON-GOING CONSTRUCTION WORKS  
08033872822 
08058150919 
 
HALLS OF RESIDENCE 
08033269713 
08033941362 
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(iii) ELECTRICITY 
08037464435; 08037706090 
08056714554; 08054351062 
 

(iv) WATER SUPPLY 
08023262623 
08055306932 
 
 
 

(v) GENERAL ENVIRONMENT 
08052232036; 08030633065 
08030446799 
 

(vi) DIRECTOR OF WORKS 
08055257130 
 

16.   UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY MEDICAL SERVICES: EMERGENCY TELEPHONE  
    LINES 
    This is to inform members of the University Community that they could contact the     
   University Health Service for medical services on emergency, through the under listed 

telephone lines: 
  1. Medical Records Office  - 02-2910084 
  2. Duty Sisters’ Office   - 02-2910088 

3       Medical Social Worker  - 02-2910086 
 

17.   COMPLAINTS LINES 
The following telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of         
complaints on happenings within the University: 
• 08131009257 or 08154238755 
• complaints@mail.ui.edu.ng  

 
18.   CENTRE FOR SOCIAL ORIENTATION (CenSo) HOTLINES DIRECTOR 

 08033564064; e-mail: dir_censo@ui.edu.ng 
 
 ANTI-CULTISM CAMPAIGN COMMITTEE 
         08074767564, 08030659292, 08032117874, 08023415745 
 

RESEARCH AND INTELLIGENCE UNIT 
 08097700767; 08033564064 
 
 OMBUDSMAN AND ETHICS UNIT 
 07057864981; 08033564064 
 
 EDUCATION AND PUBLIC ENLIGHTENMENT UNIT 
 08032155435; 08033564064 
 

   19.  CAMPUS SECURITY SERVICE 
  Security is our collective responsibility. Report suspicious movements or devices to the 

Campus Security Service. 
 
Telephone Numbers in Emergency Situations: 

 Main Office  Main Gate        Second Gate         The Polytechnic, Ibadan Gate 
 08033889854  08033909739         08060420982  08030667385 
 08051865795  08051865782         08077468750  08077468746 

08083172857  08083172912         08083172914  08083172913 
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         (END) 

 

 

 

 


